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September 21, 2023 
 
Ms. A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re: Docket No. W-933, Sub 12 and W-1328, Sub 0 – Application for 
Transfer of Public Utility Franchise from Etowah Sewer Company 
Inc. to Red Bird Water and for Approval of Rates 

 
Dear Ms. Dunston: 
 

On October 8, 2020, Etowah Sewer Company, Inc. (Etowah) and Red Bird 
Utility Operating Company, LLC d/b/a Red Bird Water (Red Bird) filed a joint 
application for approval of transfer of the assets of the wastewater utility system 
serving the Etowah Community in Henderson County, North Carolina, from Etowah 
to Red Bird and approval of rates. Red Bird supplemented the joint application 
several times since the initial filing, with the last supplemental filing occurring on 
August 15, 2023. On August 22, 2023, the Public Staff filed a letter with the 
Commission indicating that this docket now includes all the information required 
for a complete Application.  

 
On September 14, 2023, the Commission found the application complete 

and ordered the Public Staff to provide the Commission, within five business days, 
certain information as provided in five enumerated paragraphs. In response 
thereto, the Public Staff provides as follows: 

 
1. The number and type of customers currently served by Etowah;  

 
Amended application, page 3, Item 17 states there are 470 wastewater 

service taps in use. Amended application page 3, Item 18 states there are 455 
wastewater customers at the end of the test year. The Public Staff has issued Data 
Request No. 9 on September 15, 2023, to address this discrepancy. The 
customers are wastewater customers. 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
 

Sincerely, 
Electronically submitted 
/s/ Davia Newell 
Staff Attorney 
Davia.Newell@psncuc.nc.gov 
 

 
cc:  Parties of Record 


